
Chapel Hill United Methodist Church  November 2019 Newsletter 

Turn Back Your Clocks, November 2nd! 

I’m going to do something - I never do.   And I never 

do it, because it almost never works.  I’m going to make a general 

appeal for a specific need.  After 25 years in the ministry I’ve learned 

that when I issue a general appeal for a specific need in the bulletin 

or in the newsletter or even during the announcements on Sunday 

morning, it rarely evokes any response.  It’s as if everyone reading 

or hearing the appeal simultaneously says to him/herself, “I’m sure 

he’s not talking to me!  He must be talking to the Joe or Sally or 

maybe even Bobby Sue.   But he’s surely not talking to me!”  But I 

believe in a God who created the world in six days!  I believe in a 

Savior who walked on water and calmed storms!  In short; I believe 

in miracles.  So, here goes: 

We need people to volunteer their time and talents in the following 

areas: 

Photography  (people who can take pictures) 

Videography  (people who can run a video recorder) 

Communications    (people who can interview ministry leaders 

and report to the congregation) 

If you can do any of these things, you need to call me. Yes you.  

Not Joe. Not Sally.  Not Bobby Sue.  You!  I’ll even give you my 

cell number.  It’s 859-333-6919.  And yes, I realize that it’s 

dangerous for one to put one’s cell number in a newsletter.  But 

you’re worth the risk!  I know you’ll call me.  And I know you’ll 

volunteer your time and talents to the Church. 

 

Blessings, 

 

 

Pastor Mike 

Letter From Pastor Mike 

Charge Conference season is quickly approaching 

and the District will once again be doing cluster 

charge conferences by county.  The Charge 

Conference that Chapel Hill UMC will be attending 

will be held at Henderson First UMC on November 

3rd at 3:00 p.m. 

We will be honoring All Saint’s Day Sunday, 

November 3rd at the 9:30 and 11:00 services.  This 

will be a time that we honor those individuals in our 

congregation that we have lost this year.  If you would 

like to display a picture of your loved one, please 

contact Marla Owens. 

All Saint’s Day Celebration 

Charge Conference 

Online Giving Available 

Online giving can be set up as a 

one time or recurring gift.  Simply 

click on the QR code in the upper 

left hand of the bulletin or visit our 

church website www.chchurch.org. 



2 Happenings On The Hill 

The Fellowship Team will be hosting a Thanksgiving Feast 

for the church Sunday, November 10th after the 11:00 

service.  The Fellowship Team will be furnishing the turkey, 

dressing, gravy and rolls.  We would like you to bring your 

favorite Thanksgiving dish.  Those with the last name 

starting with A through I please bring a vegetable dish, J 

through R a salad, and S through Z 

a dessert.  We would like to 

especially invite our new members 

and those that have been Regular 

Attendees to welcome them to 

Chapel Hill UMC.  Let us join as a 

church family and enjoy this meal 

together and this time together.  

Sign-up sheets will be available in 

the narthex.  Please direct any 

questions to Marla (270-826-6541). 

Chapel Hill’s Thanksgiving Dinner 

Veteran’s Day, November 11th 

Veteran’s Day is an official United States holiday which 

honors people who have served in our armed services.  

These men and women are know as veterans.  It is a federal 

holiday observed on November 11th.  Veteran’s Day is a day 

set aside that helps us remember the anniversary of the end 

of World War I.  World War I battles were formally ended at 

the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month of 1918. 

We celebrate Veteran’s Day each year as a time to be 

dedicated to the cause of world peace.  We thank all our 

veterans for serving and giving to make our country free, 

peaceful, and strong. 

C h r i s t i a n  C o m m u n i t y 

Outreach was first founded in 

1986 by local churches in the 

area to provide those in need 

with food and other basic 

necessities.  It has grown into 

a foundation that helps with 

rent and utilities for those who cannot afford it.  It’s Mission 

is to be a special ministry created to respond with dignity and 

concern to persons who have urgent needs for food, housing, 

and medicines, not being met. Through August, the agency 

has provided food boxes to 3,332 Henderson County families 

(feeding 6,470 adults and 2,812 children).  They have assisted 

232 families with utilities ($23,000+), 180 families with rent 

($18,000), 38 clients with medicine, and 47 clients with 

emergency gas to take loved ones out of town for doctor 

visits. 

On Sunday, November 10th, we will be taking up a special 

offering for Christian Community Outreach to help with 

their ministries!  The Local Outreach Team has invited the 

director, Mary Dunham, to give us a brief presentation about 

the agency at all three services! 

Christian Community Outreach  

Love Offering November 10th 

Everyone Invited!  

Special Speaker Fr. Anthony Shonis 

On Sunday, November 10 at 6:00 p.m. 

God’s Children Small Group will 

welcome Fr. Anthony Shonis.  He will 

be speaking on an overview of the book 

of James.  Please read the book of 

James beforehand.  Bring your Bible 

and whatever questions you may have!  

Everyone is invited! 



3 Happenings On The Hill 

Celebrate Recovery—For Students The Landing 

The Landing is Celebrate Recovery’s student ministry geared 

toward Junior High and High School age students.  This 

curriculum is designed to mirror the same material as the 

adult Celebrate Recovery curriculum, only packaged for 

students  The pressures that are put on the modern preteen 

and teenager can be  overwhelming, as ca the additional 

expectations from adults and peers alike.  Some are not 

equipped to  adequately handle these pressures without help. 

Bullying, substance abuse, school anxieties and troubles at 

home add to the hopelessness ad pessimism that our sons and 

daughter, grandsons and granddaughters have trouble 

understanding; communicating those worries to someone 

who can help can be difficult.  Recent studies are showing 

that self harm has increased dramatically in this age group.  It 

is the 3rd leading cause of death between the ages of 15-24 

and the 4th leading cause of death among 1– to 14 year old's.  

The need for a safe place to confront those issues is obvious.  

The Landing exists to provide and environment for our 

students to process life and the struggles that accompany it, 

provide tools to help them live emotionally and spiritually 

healthy lives and point towards freedom found in Jesus 

Christ. 

Following a fellowship meal, a typical night in the Landing 

will consist of: 

1. Connect Time—Serves to create connection between our 

students and teachers.  Usually involves a game or 

activity. 

2. Worship—Gives our students an opportunity to connect 

and rest in God. 

3. Teaching Time—Leaders present biblical truths and 

recovery principles that they can apply to their lives 

4. Small Group—Walks through the evening’s teaching with 

a series of questions giving the students time to process 

and personalize the recovery principles that they are 

learning. 

5. Fellowship Time—Serves as a place for students and 

teachers to connect and build trusting relationships. 

Through the Landing, this 60minute program allows our 

students to have that safe place to find help, hope and healing 

through engaging the recovery principles and growing in a 

relationship with Jesus Christ.  Ultimately, this ministry can 

help students learn how to break cycles of dysfunction and 

provide tools for them to live free and healthy lives. 

Celebrate Recovery meets at Chapel Hill from 5pm—7pm 

every Monday except for holidays. 

 

Cathy Hird 

Encourager Coach 

 MEMORIAL GIFTS MADE IN 

MEMORY   
 

IN MEMORY OF BUDDY MORGAN 

BY BARBARA MORGAN AND FAMILY 
 

IN MEMORY OF LAURA MURPHY 

BY DENNY AND CARLA HOWARD 
 

IN MEMORY OF RYAN OWENS 

BY JOSH AND BRIGETTE MALLORY 



6 Happenings On The Hill 

Laurie Spurlin, the custodian for Chapel Hill UMC, 

underwent extensive back surgery September 26th.  We have 

a meal train set-up for Laurie and her family that has several 

spots available!  Sign-up today by signing in 

using the following link h t t p s : / /

mealtrain.com/rk0kol or t h r o u g h  o u r 

Facebook page, Chapel H i l l  U n i t e d 

M e t h o d i s t  C h u r c h Henderson, KY.  

Please join with us as we show Laurie our love and support 

during this time of recovery and healing. 

Meal Train 

This year’s Children’s Christmas Musical 

is titled: “Good News Ahead…The Signs 

of Christmas!”  Here is the following 

Christmas Musical Schedule. (Lead Roles 

will be chosen within the first couple 

rehearsals and they may be asked to stay past 2:45pm on 

certain Sundays, which you will be given notice ahead of 

time.) 
 

November 3, 10, 17, 24  Regular Rehearsals (2pm – 2:45pm) 

December 1, 8  Regular Rehearsals (2pm – 2:45pm) 

December 14   Saturday Dress Rehearsal at 9:30am 

December 15   The full performance will be at 5pm.   
 

All children in Preschool – 5th Grade are welcome to take 

part in the musical! We look forward to seeing everyone!  

Children’s Christmas Rehearsal  

T h e  P e r f e c t  G i f t … S c r i p  C a r d s  
 Orders are due every Monday by noon and orders 

are received on Friday via Fed Ex.  Simply go to the Scrip 

website: shopwithscrip.com and register your family.  Enter 

Chapel Hill’s enrollment code:   

CD24A19C362L8 

 Lots of NEW Scrip Cards available. CHECK THE 

WEBSITE OUT FOR SPECIAL DEALS!  The scrip store 

is open every Sunday morning in the Fellowship Hall before 

and after the 9:30 a.m. service 

Amazon donates 0.5% of the price of your eligible 

AmazonSmile purchases to the charitable organization of 

your choice.  AmazonSmile is the same Amazon you know. 

Same products, same prices, same service.  Support your 

charitable organization by starting your shopping at 

smile.amazon.com  

You Shop. Amazon Gives 

BSA Troop 280 Live Wreath Sale 

On Nov. 24 and Dec. 1, the Chapel Hill Boy Scouts will be 

selling Christmas wreaths, tabletop trees, and centerpieces 

between services. If you would like to preorder an item to 

assure a specific type of wreath, etc. you can contact Jennifer 

Murphy, Boy Scout Troop 280 

Charter Representative. Your 

support helps purchase badges and 

fund activities and community 

service projects the Scouts do 

throughout the year.  Thank you for 

allowing us to be your troop for 

over 40 years!  

Drive Team Ministry 

The Drive Team is looking for drivers to help those in our 

community attend their doctor appointments.  If this is 

something you feel you would like to be a part of contact the 

church office or Stan Glenn at 270-823-2479. 

OCTOBER. 2019 DRIVING MINISTRY 

Number of Transports 15 

Miles Driven  540 

Volunteer Hours 34.5 

Debt on Children and Youth Wing 

$569,761.07 
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Tone your Temple will start a 4 week Yoga series Sunday 

November 3rd at 5pm. If you are interested, message Sara 

Shelton or call us at the office at 270-826-3593.  

Tone Your Temple 

Our Hill Top Youth Recently visited local haunted houses!  

You can check out all their shenanigans on their Facebook 

page  Chapel Hill United Methodist Youth Group, 

#hilltopyouth.  

Hill Top Youth News 

Upcoming Events 

Committee Meetings 

 11/5 4:00 p.m. Christian Growth & Development Team 

 11/5 6:00 p.m. Staff Parish Relations 

 11/12 6:30 p.m. Worship Team 

 11/18 9:30 a.m. Finance Team 

 11/19 6:30 p.m. Administrative Council 

 11/26 6:00 p.m. Trustees 

 

Holidays 

 11/5 Election Day 

 11/11 Veteran’s Day 

 11/28 Thanksgiving 

 Church Office will be closed 11/28 and 11/29 

 

Special Events 

 11/3 All Saints Recognition 

 11/10 Fellowship Thanksgiving Dinner Following the 

11:00 service 

 11/10 Special offering for Christian Community 

Outreach 

 11/19 11:30 a.m. Hilltoppers Special Holiday Meal..  This 

meal will be catered.  Hattie Utley and Sue Glenn are the 

hostesses. 

Backpack Program 

Please join us on November 8th as we prepare bags for our 

backpack program.  We will be meeting at 9:00 a.m.  Any 

and all help is greatly appreciated. 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/hilltopyouth?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARCPZmMR5NdkZJg80WjMiFE-r5LxF9_NcPnRmWCVf_YegrCYjvGRURkkx0X8-bapgdnpepgZ3kcmNq7hn1Wehlui4b8AhvPbEAm2ctmtQdZ5vS4d-p31oATJNE3OLLnL-nFl0Ohyl59uMVNMOiI0YJ-LeesKyr1glaZDOa


CHAPEL HILL 
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

A United Methodist Congregation 
“Making Disciples for Jesus Christ” 

2601 Highway 60 East 
Henderson, KY 42420 
Office:  270.826.3593 

Fax: 270.826.1323 
www.chchurch.org 

 

E-mail Addresses: chchurch@chchurch.org 
Pastor Mike Snyder:  mikesnyder@chchurch.org 

 

To receive the monthly newsletter or our One-Call, 
e-mail the church office at chchurch@chchurch.org 

COME WORSHIP WITH US ON SUNDAY 
8:00 a.m.  Contemporary Worship Service (Fellowship Hall)  

9:30 a.m.  Contemporary Worship Service (Sanctuary) 
11:00 a.m.  New Traditions Worship Service (Sanctuary)  

9:30 a.m. Sunday School 
 

Office Hours 8:30- a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Lots of updates on all the activities going on at 

the Chapel on the Hill at www.chchurch.org 

SO MANY WAYS 

TO CONNECT! 

Check out Chapel Hill 

Facebook Pages 

and Groups today! 

facebook.com/groups/chchurch/ 

facebook.com/ChapelHill 

Chapel Hill 

United Methodist Church 

2601 US Hwy 60 East 

Henderson, KY 42420 

Non-Profit Organization 
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